
Section 3.8 
Faculty Development

3.8.2 External Residential Fellowships
Tenure-track or tenured faculty members who are successful candidates for external fellowships 
may request one or two semesters of leave.  Applications for such leaves shall be made through 
department heads/chairs and deans.  The purpose of the leave should be consistent with 
departmental missions and goals.  In cases of external fellowships whose duration is at least one 
and not more than two full semesters of a nine-month academic year, and where the stipend or 
award offered by the external fellowship is insufficient to match the current base salary for the 
same period of time, Auburn University will offer to provide the salary difference when such 
funding is available.  In most cases, the funding to make up the salary difference will be equally 
divided between the department and/or college or school and the central administration.  A 
faculty member who is paid a salary difference must serve as a member of the Auburn faculty for 
one year after taking leave, or else he or she must reimburse the University for its portion of the 
paid leave time.  Support for leave in this section is unrelated to other forms of leave described in 
the handbook.  Faculty members who receive support from Auburn University that enables them 
to accept external fellowships shall remain eligible to apply for Professional Improvement Leaves 
with pay according to the schedule described in 3.8.1.

Proposed Policy



The Faculty Handbook Review Committee has met and discussed the language on the 
External Residential Fellowship Policy and proposes that it be accepted with no 
changes.
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